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VET-KEM

break-away

FLEA COLLAR FOR CATS

Kills fleas up to 4 months

DOMESTIC

REGISTRATION NO.18512
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT 

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

GUARANTEE: Carbaryl...........8.5%

NET CONTENTS:  14 g

SANDOZ AGRO CANADA INC.
Suite 302, Plaza 4, 2000 Argentia Road

Mississauga, Ontario  L5N 1W1

Vet-Kem is a trademark of Sandoz Ltd.

For use in the control of cat and dog fleas on cats.

DIRECTIONS: Thread flat end of the collar through buckle hole and
tighten as necessary, so that at least two ridges are covered by
the buckle. Collar must be worn loosely, but securely enough to
prevent easy removal.  Cut off any excess length and discard in
garbage.  The expandable section molded into the collar will
stretch under the weight of an average size cat and allow the cat
to free itself if it becomes hooked or entangled by the collar. 
Since both the expandable section and plastic buckle are molded
into the collar, the possibility of neck irritation and buckle
failure is reduced. To release the collar, squeeze buckle between
thumb and finger and pull sharply.   The fleas on the cat will be
killed and new ones which may temporarily  appear on the cat will
also be killed during the 4 months (17 weeks) collar is worn. For
continuous protection, replace collar when effectiveness
diminishes.



PRECAUTION:  Do not open inner envelope until ready to use.  DO
NOT ALLOW CHILDREN TO PLAY WITH THIS COLLAR.  This collar is
intended for use as an insecticide generator and is not to be
taken internally by man or animal.  Not intended for use on
humans.  Hands should be washed following application. Some
animals may be sensitive to this collar.  Any collar, when
fastened too tightly, may cause skin irritation.  If irritation
persists after proper adjustment, remove the collar and consult a
veterinarian.

Do not use on sick or convalescing animals.  Do not use other
pesticides on cat or administer other cholinesterase inhibitors,
(e.g. oral parasiticides), while collar is worn or for a few days
after removing collar.  Do not use on kittens under 12 weeks of
age or on nursing females.  Consult your veterinarian before
using this product on pregnant animals.

Dispose of any excess collar, packaging and expired collars with
garbage to keep out of reach of children.

FIRST AID: In case of poisoning call a physician immediately. If
dust from collar contacts skin, wash thoroughly with soap and
water.  If dust contacts eyes, flush eyes with water and get
medical attention.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  Dust in eyes will cause temporary
pupillary constriction.  Dust release from collar is a
cholinesterase inhibitor.  Atropine and homatropine are
antidotal.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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